University Park Subdivision


2006 Annual Meeting


Minutes





March 29, 2006





Patricia Manhart, Trustee, called the meeting to order at approximately 7:00 p.m.





Patricia Manhart opened with introductions of the Trustees and the bookkeeper and a review of the agenda. The Trustees will answer general questions during the meeting but will take individual property questions at the end of the meeting.





Patricia Manhart moved to adopt the read the minutes from the 2005 annual meeting. Trustee Deborah King seconded the motion and it was approved. 





Budget - The budget was reviewed along with handouts explaining income and expenses for 2005. A question about redoing sidewalks for the handicap was fielded by Patricia Manhart. Going forward all curbs will be ADA compliant with ramps.





In 2007, the due dates for assessments will be moved up iiom June l to March 31 to increase cash flow for summer concrete projects.





Anne Lewis asked whether the Trustees had considered an analytical study of joining University City similar to University Park Subdivision #2 did this past year. One homeowner with a rental property in UPS #2 mentioned that the city financed the homeowners payment for 20 years but the subdivisions gave up all control of streets and sidewalks. Several University Park #1 homeowners expressed concerns about allowing the city to control streets due to gated entrances that could be opened.





Election - At approximately 7:45, Deborah King opened the floor for nominations for Trustee. Kay Watts of 7364 Stanford was nominated. The nomination was seconded and all voted in favor.





2005-06 Projects:


Street Projects - Plan to do one block of curbs/gutter concrete and sidewalk work as the budget allows. Continuing to implement the concrete replacement plan established in 2002. John Huston and the Trustees have documented the subdivision’s concrete specifications and will be posted them on the web site. Any lot owner doing concrete work should get the document.





Landscaping islands - Will not formally landscape islands but will mulch.





Routine Maintenance:


Street sweeping is being done on a monthly basis to keep the streets clean and the sewers clear.


The annual new tree planting continues. Twelve trees have been planted each year and will be increased to 18 as the subdivision’s trees get older.


Traffic signs have been painted and older signs are scheduled to be taken down.





Indenture revision: Deborah King has been leading a committee of subdivision lot owners in


developing an outline for an updated Indenture. The outline is available for comment and will be posted on the website. The next step will be to have a lawyer draft the document and then to acquire the signatures of 2/3 of the lot owners.





MSD Representatives from MSD, Rob Segar and Lance LeComb, presented information about the companies 10 year plan and took subdivision-specific questions from homeowners. There are no planned capital expenses budgeted for UPS #1 but they will do operational projects to elevate basement backups. The representatives will schedule routine cleanings of the sewers and inlets. Homeowners should also take steps to keep the inlets/grates in front of their homes clean to help water flow.





Deborah King closed the meeting at approximately 8:45 p.m. David Heyse seconded.





Attendees:


Lorin Cuoco, 7024 Cornell, Mark Luszczynski, 7008 Cornell, Kay Watts, 7364 Stanford, Jen Jenson, 706  Pennsylvania, Karen Coulter, 7235 Amherst, Mary Mulligan, 7340 Princeton, John Anderson, 7340 Princeton, Joanne Nailberg, 7134 Princeton, Marie Bonds, 7153 Amherst, Mike Diger, 830 Vanderbilt, Bert and Lois Sterbenz, 7000 Cornell, Arme Lewis, 825 Midland, Jeffrey Chod, 7243 Amherst, Bill Chilton, 7141 Dehnar, Bruce Fegley, 7140 Cambridge, Kathy Shea, 7008 Tulane, John Grizzell, 640 Vassar, Ed McCarthy, 7101 Princeton





